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Date: Wednesday 2nd December 2020
SAPOE DECEMBER 2020 CHAIRS UPDATE
1 Sep wrote to John Swinney

6 Oct wrote to #saveyouroutdoorcentre campaign group and attended several meetings
Attended Scottish Outdoor Consortium Meetings

Attended Scottish Government - OL Education Recovery Group Meetings
9 October attended SAAF meeting

27 October hosted extra SAPOE online meeting

Chaired SAPOE Exec meetings

25 November – joint webinar with SAAF-AHOEC Engaging with centres and LA’s

Myself, exec committee and SAPOE members have continued to represent SAPOE at various meetings and to progressing key projects. 

I believe these meetings have resulted in actions and outcomes that have helped to promote the value of learning outdoors and have resulted in guidance and support for staff in delivering opportunities outdoors.

I understand that SAPOE is made up of a diverse membership and each local authority has a different approach, different staffing and different leadership which has always present challenges when representing nationally.  SAPOE is largely made up of local authority members all of who have significant commitments to their authority in addition to taking forward the work of the organisation.  I believe we have succeeded in taking forward a number of really key projects and also have worked well in partnership with other organisations which has been a positive experience and crucial to some of the successful outcomes so far.
The Key SAPOE projects are:

1. Teaching Learning Outdoors Online Module – 
Launched 17/9/20 hosted on Education Scotland PLL

2. Supporting Learning Outdoors Online Module  - 
Launched 20/10/20 hosted on SAPOE website
3. SG Outdoor Learning Supporting Education Recovery Group – 
SAPOE had Input to the communications and guidance package that was published on the Education Scotland site and circulated to all Directors of Education.
4. GOT funding  The Going Out There project group have completed a review and refresh of the core document and are now working with a graphic designer – this stage due for completion December 2020.
5. Comms project and Website Updates

Aim to build more resilience and better business continuity by setting up email accounts for key roles within SAPOE to work with the communications officer in sharing and distributing key information.  To build capacity to review and update the website by creating a web team to work alongside the communications officer.
Up to this point, during the pandemic, a lot of focus has been on surviving, working out what can and can’t be done, getting clear and positive messages out about the value of learning outdoors.  Conversations are now turning towards the longer term.  Having seen the important role that outdoor learning can play how can this be secured in the longer term?  How do we address the fact that many local authorities have cut services in recent years and more may be under threat in 2021 budgets?
We have set aside time later in the meeting to share your thoughts  on this and how best SAPOE can represent your LA in 2021 and beyond.
Ali Dreyer

SAPOE Chair

